

BRITISH BROADCASTING CORPORATION

SOUTHAMPTON STUDIO CENTRE
SOUTH WESTERN HOUSE SOUTHAMPTON S09 1PF
TELEPHONE AND TELEGRAMS SOUTHAMPTON 26201

4th January, 1978

Dear Jeremy,

CONGRESSIONAL CUP

Hugh has probably told you by now of my move to Brussels for the next twelve months. Unfortunately, this means a premature halt to any further progress by BBC South on plans for a film documentary on the Contessa yard and coverage of the Lymington Congressional Cup.

The reason for my delay in writing to you is that after all the efforts and co-operation from your end, I was reluctant to let it go at just that. What I have done is to pass on the idea and information to a London Outside Broadcast producer, Ken Griffin. He has been responsible for coverage of the Southampton and London Boat Shows and so already has some interest and experience in the subject. Ken should have made contact with Hugh by the time you receive this.

Even if no coverage develops this year, I hope that at least someone will come to observe with a view to cover in 1979.

Once again, I was impressed and most grateful for the efforts made for the dummy run and for my visit to the yard. If nothing else happens in the meantime and If I am back this time next year, I hope we can pick up the thread again then.

Best wishes for the New Year.

Yours sincerely,

(Malcolm Adams)
Director

J. C. Rogers, Esq., Waterloo Road, Lymington, Hants.

